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Principal’s Report 
Dear College Community
Welcome back to our 2018 school 
year. It was great to see all the 
smiling, enthusiastic and talkative 
students returning to the College.  
As always, old friendships are being 
renewed and new friendships are 
being made. 
On Friday 2nd February we gathered for our whole 
College Opening Mass celebrated by Dean Peter 
Bickley.  Our theme this year is ‘Making A Difference’.  
How do we make a difference?   In our attitude, in the 
way we think, the way we prepare and the way we act.  
If our attitude is not positive and proactive, we will not 
be focussed in our thinking, if we are not thinking we 
do not train and prepare to be our best and if we do not 
practice to our best, we do not act our best in all we do.  
In our friendships, in our learning, in our interaction with 
each other and in our initiative to be present and assist 
others.  This year we will focus on HOW we can develop 
ourselves as full individuals to make a difference. 

At the commencement of our Opening Mass the College revitalised the tradition of ringing the Sion Bell.  
The Sion Bell was brought to Australia by the Our Lady of Sion Sisters from France in 1890, and rang 
out across the Sale community for over 100 years.  We now use this same bell to celebrate and ring-in 
the arrival of our Year 7 students.  The bell will also be used at special celebrations throughout the year.

After celebrating and blessing the commencement of the school 
year, we held a whole College Assembly to celebrate the 2017 DUX 
– Caitlin White and the thirteen ‘90+ Club’ (students who gain an 
ATAR score of 90 and above).  While these achievements are great, 
we congratulate all our of students from the Class of 2017.  We then 
blessed our Student Leadership badges and presented them to our 
College Captains, Sion Campus Captains, Senior Cabinet members 
and House Leaders from both campuses.  All Year 12 students also 
received their Senior College Leadership badges.  We wish all our 
students the very best for the 2018 school year.
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT

This year, through our theme, ‘Making a Difference’ we will challenge each student to make a difference 
in their learning and classroom performance. All students are strongly encouraged to continue taking 
ownership of their own learning and to be pro-active and engaged in every opportunity to know and 
understand the relevant learning required.
The term is passing quickly. The Year 7’s are currently attending their camp and the Year 12’s their Retreat 
from 13th – 16th February. There will be a Sion Family Information Evening on Thursday 22nd February 
at 6.00pm to welcome new families to the College.
Last week the College held its Annual Swimming Carnivals.  We commend the high level of student 
participation, congratulate our student champions and congratulate Raphaela for being the overall College 
House Champions. 
By now, all in our community are aware we have commenced our St. Patrick’s Building Program.  Stage 
one of this program involves the refurbishment and significant restructure of the original St. Patrick’s 
building and the addition of a new Learning and VCE Centre.  The stage one building program is estimated 
to be completed by March 2019 and will be immediately followed by stage two, the John 23rd development 
into the Junior Learning Centre. Significant developments will also take place in the College grounds 
in preparation for the amalgamation of the two campuses in 2020.  This is an exciting time as will build 
on the strong commitment and generosity of the past and allow the College to be a major contributor to 
student learning well into the future.  
A reminder that all students are required to wear a College hat in terms one and four. Educating our 
young people to be ‘SunSmart’ is extremely important. College blazers are compulsory in all year levels 
and must be worn as an outer garment in terms two and three and on special occasions as deemed by 
the College. Students are welcome to wear their blazer at any time during terms one and four depending 
upon prevailing weather conditions.
We welcome all new students, especially our Year 7’s and a number of new staff to the College:

Shannon Nash 		  Teacher			   Maths/Science
Maree Smith			  Teacher			   English
Lucy Lees			   Teacher			   Humanities
Joshua Stubbe		  Teacher			   VET/Manual Skills
Belinda Jones		  Student Counsellor		  St. Pat’s Campus
Candice Johnson		  Education Support		  Learning Support
Benjamin Coey		  Trainee			   Educational Support
Ebony Henderson		  Trainee			   Educational Support
Rachel O’Brien		  Trainee			   Sport & Rec
Joel Grey			   Trainee			   Educational Support

Also, welcome back to Natalie Macpherson to the teaching staff.
I look forward to meeting each and every member of our College Community at our celebrations and 
gatherings throughout the year.  May all in our College Community have an enriching and enjoyable 
2018 school year. 

Chris Randell
Principal
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LEARNING AND TEACHING
Welcome back to what l believe will prove to be a very 
exciting period in the College history! Every current 
student is bound to remember the redevelopment of 
the St Patrick’s building.  This will support our active 
learning philosophy with new contemporary learning 
spaces being developed for students to use now and 
into the future.

Our 2017 results were again outstanding and just 
reward for the modern approach and emphasis 
on active learning at Catholic College Sale. 
Congratulations to all those who worked so hard. 

Examining our whole College theme ‘Making 
a difference’, l pose the question to each CCS 
student - “How can you make a difference to 
your own learning?”  I suggest we look to the 
Learning Framework and take three of our key 
learning behaviours: exploration, awareness and 
empowerment. 

Brother Bryan Leak presents Hamish Telfer with the 
Brother Frank Rodgers Physics Scholarship. Hamish 

received this award for his work in Physics in 2017. 

Practically students can – 
EXPLORE the content of each lesson; they are encouraged to ask questions to deepen understanding.  It is 
normal that we sometimes have to talk our way to understanding.  It helps everyone in the class.
Be AWARE of how learning is progressing. By monitoring and analysing results from exams, tests and 
assignments, mastery can be achieved.  Dismissing and moving on without understanding effects success 
in the senior years.
Be EMPOWERED to take risks to respond in creative ways and allow themselves to change methods of 
learning if it is not working. They must give, seek and act on feedback from those around them.  

The partnership between students, parents and the College is vital to strengthen the learning platform for 
each student.  We are striving to strengthen communication and keep our community up to date on what 
is happening in the College. This week all families should receive a 2018 Welcome Booklet to help identify 
key people and areas of responsibility. This is also available on our new website, which is being continually 
updated with news and events.  Another important resource to keep parents and students up to date is the 
CCS Skoolbag App.  

We have listened to feedback and instead of hosting a Parent Information Night for VCE Information at this 
very busy time of the year; we have made this information more accessible via our website.  Ken Holmes, 
VCE/VET Coordinator has uploaded a presentation for parents and students to review at their convenience.  
If you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact the College to discuss either over the phone or to 
arrange an appointment.

I would like to remind students and parents of the extra support the College offers:
Homework Help - O’Connor Learning Centre, St Patrick’s Campus 3.45pm - 4.30pm Monday to Thursday.  
Sustained Silent Study (VCE Students) - Wednesday 3.45pm – 7.00pm
O’Connor Learning Centre - open Monday, Tuesday, Thursday 8.00am to 6.00pm, Friday 8.00am – 
4.30pm
I wish everyone a successful 2018. To reach your full potential you must be always strive to do your best.
Cindy Foat
Assistant Principal - Learning and Teaching
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VCE RESULTS 2017

We congratulate our 2017 VCE students on their outstanding results.  “We are very proud of all our 
students as we continue to build on a strong culture of high achievement and excellent VCE results. 
This year 13 students gained an ATAR above 90%. Special congratulations to our DUX, Caitlin White, 
on achieving a study score of 98.7. We congratulate all our students and their teachers. Students 
achieved 57 study scores of 40 or above across 16 different study areas with two perfect scores 
of 50 being awarded to Emily Robinson and Caitlin White both in Psychology. As a College, we 
are very proud of our students that have achieved apprenticeships, traineeships and employment. 
We continue to support our exiting students to ensure they achieve their post-secondary goals.” 
Mr Chris Randell, Principal
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COLLEGE OPENING MASS
Catholic College Sale celebrated the beginning of the 2018 school year with an Opening Mass attended 
by staff and students from Years 7 to 12. 

The Mass was presided over by College Chaplain Dean Peter Bickley, St. Mary’s Cathedral Parish. 

Principal Chris Randell said: “It was great to see the enthusiasm of our students as we celebrated the 
commencement of the school year with our Opening School Mass. Ringing in our Year 7 students with 
the historical Sion Bell, and inducting our talented 2018 School Leaders has brought the College alive 
from its holiday slumber and created an air of anticipation and expectation. The College Community is 
now fully focussed on this year’s theme, ‘Making a Difference’ to each individual in their learning and 
lives.”

Following the Mass, the 12 students who achieved an ATAR of 90 or above, including the 2017 Dux of 
Catholic College Sale, Caitlin White, were presented with certificates and recognised by the College 
community.

The 2018 College leaders were also recognised and presented with their badges during the celebration.

Assistant Principal, Learning and Teaching Ms Cindy Foat said: “Our 2017 results were again outstanding 
and just reward for the contemporary approach and emphasis on active learning at Catholic College 
Sale. Role modelling and hard work mean excellent VCE results, apprenticeships and employment 
opportunities.”

2017 Dux of the College Caitlin White 2018 College Captains Emily Dobson and Kyle Missen 
with Principal Chris Randell
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STUDENT TIPS FOR 2018 SUCCESS

•	 Get organised now.  Do not leave starting or it will be too late.
•	 Complete 3-4 hours study a night.

•	 Take one day off during the weekend.  Study the other.
•	 Work together as a team.  Library opens at 8.00AM.

•	 Acknowledge that you are competing against the rest of the State 		
	 and if you are not studying someone else will be (for every 			 
	 hour you are not studying, someone somewhere is).

•	 The best way to learn is to explain the concept to someone else.
•	 Be highly competitive.  Want the best SAC/Trial Exam mark.

•	 Continually asked questions and make contact with your teachers 	
	 outside of class.  
•	 Complete as many practice SAC’s and exams as possible.

•	 Prioritise school over part-time work. Work reduces your study time.
•	 School term holidays are a time to study and revise not party.
•	 When you do study, make the most of the time. Reading is not 		
        studying. Some students sit for 3 hours and learn nothing.
•	 Every student has to find their own best way to study.  The same 		
	 technique does not work for everyone.  
•	 Study in silence. No TV. No Phone. No Music.
•	 Techniques used for study could include summarising notes, 			
	 develop cue-cards, create mind maps and posters.
•	 Use Edrolo - it is amazing! 
•	 Take notes in class when the teacher is talking.  Revise those notes 	
	 that night.

•	 Have a study plan.  Identify times when you eat, sleep, relax, play 	
	 sport, work and study.  
•	 Every Sunday night – plan for the week ahead.
•	 Set goals for the future - ‘9 months of pain for a lifetime of gain.’
•	 No better feeling than knowing you did your very best.  
•	 Keep wanting to get it right. Ask and practice until you do. Don’t quit.
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SEED FOCUS DAY

It is the first day of school, holidays are over and you are now back into the grind.  But what thought 
have you put into prior to turning up to your first class?  For most students, prior to starting the new 
year the only thing they have done in preparation is look at their timetable to know where they need 
to be for Period 1. However, for a smooth transition from holidays back into the fast paced, structured 
routine of the school day, preparation is key.

To start the year off on the right foot, students at both campuses participated in the S.E.E.D. program 
focus day.  The S.E.E.D. program is delivered by student’s Pastoral and Learner Advisor teachers 
and is tailored to aid students in the areas of Self Identity, Empowerment, Engagement and Drive.

The Focus Day program was centred around preparation.  It aimed to empower students and teach 
them some skills to prepare themselves for the academic year.  Part of this preparation was ensuring 
that students can use their College Diary, can access our College network, including e-Textbooks 
and have the all important chance to reconnect with their peers in the LA/Pastoral group.  Students 
also had a chance to look at the importance of both long term and short term goals.

Thanks to all the Pastoral teachers and Learner Advisors for giving our students a great start to 
the year. I encourage all students to continue to take time each week to look ahead, set goals and 
prepare themselves so they are equipped when new challenges arise.
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VCE SEASON OF EXCELLENCE

2017 VCE Media student Chelsea Stubbs will have her film from last 
year screened at this year’s Top Screen film festival and the Top Designs 
exhibition as part of the VCE Season of Excellence 2018:
 
TOP SCREEN
Thursday 8 March – Wednesday 9 May 2018 at the 
Australian Centre for the Moving Image (ACMI), Federation 
Square

TOP DESIGNS
Saturday 17 March – Sunday 15 July 2018 at the 
Melbourne Museum, Carlton
 
Chelsea says - “This film represents the warped innocence of a child who is constantly misled and 
misinformed, and the naivety of such a way of life. The promise of an adventure out in the wild is a full-
blown fantasy in comparison to the horrors of real life. I was inspired by the Surrealist director and visual 
artist, David Lynch, the aesthetics of the period of the early 1800s, and post-apocalyptic visual themes - 
resulting in a deliberately unfamiliar landscape.”
 
Top Screen and Top Designs are part of the VCE Season of Excellence 
managed by Victorian Curriculum and Assessment Authority. The 
VCE Season of Excellence comprises twelve concerts (Top Class 
and Top Acts), two exhibitions, (Top Arts and Top Designs) and 
eighteen screenings of short films (Top Screen). All work is produced 
by outstanding VCE students who completed technology, design, 
visual or performing arts studies in 2017. Events are presented in 
Melbourne’s major cultural venues, and a number of associated 
education programs are offered in conjunction with Season events. 
 
This is an outstanding achievement by Chelsea!  
 
Bookings for Top Screen can be made through ACMI. Bookings for Top Designs can be made through 
the Melbourne Museum.
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PARENT EVENING

In partnership with Elevate Education, a Parent Evening will 
be held for all parents on March 6th. 

Elevate’s Parent Seminar involves presenters running through research 
behind the best practices of top students across Australia, what skills they 
have been exploring with the students, and most importantly answering any 
questions you may have about supporting your child in their studying! 

The joint Catholic College Sale/Elevate Education Parent Evening will 
take place on:

March 6th from 7.00pm - 8.00pm in the Marian Centre
Over the last 15 years, Elevate Education has delivered award winning, research based Study 
Skills and Exam Preparation Seminar Programmes to secondary school students. Elevate now works 
with over 500,000 students across 1500 schools in 5 countries annually, empowering students with the 
most effective study skills to reach their academic best. Elevate currently works with over 320 schools 
in Victoria, including 8 of the top 10 ATAR ranking schools.

The student seminars will be held on the 7th March. Follow up materials will also be 
provided to the school so your child can use the skills in the weeks following the workshop. 
Elevate will also be visiting again in Term 3. The student program for the year includes:

•	 Two 60 minute workshops that are interactive and engage the students;
•	 Targeted, modular follow up resources for both students and teachers to work through post-		
	 session; and
•	 A 1 year subscription to the Elevate Education website to all students which contains video 
	 tutorials, blogs and the ability to ask questions online.

Should you wish to find out more about Elevate, feel free to visit their website. 
https://au.elevateeducation.com/.  

https://au.elevateeducation.com/
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STUDENT COUNSELLORS

New Student Counsellor
This year, the CCS student counselling service welcomes Belinda Jones, who will be working part time at 
St Pats on a Thursday and Friday. 

Booking Appointments
Students who wish to make an appointment with Fay Goldsmith, Belinda Jones (St Pats) or Mary McNally 
(Sion) can book in at the Student Services office at St Pats, or at the Sion reception.
Students can also book online on the SIMON page under Student Links, click Counselling appointments, 
and request a particular counsellor, time and day, depending on which campus they attend. The Counsellor 
will then reply to the email, within work hours, with an appointment time.
Parents are very welcome to ring any of the student counsellors to discuss any concerns.
St Pat’s phone number is 51439736 and Sion is 51439614

Reporting Bullying Behaviour
Students at both campuses are also able to report bullying behavior, 
by either talking with a staff member or going to their SIMON page, 
Student Links, and click on Report Bullying. This will then allow the 
student to fill in a form that outlines the type of bullying, and what 
they want done and by who. This email will go to the House leader/
Year Level Leader, Campus Director and the Student Counsellor. 
The student will be able to choose which staff member/s they want 
to follow up their request for support.
The email address is: bully.sion@ccsale.catholic.edu.au or bully.
stpats@ccsale.catholic.edu.au 

Cybersafety
Year 7’s had their Technology Boot camp last week, where Mr. Goudie 
was able to assist students to log on to SIMON and learn about 
Google Drive and other programs that they will be using at school. 
The students were also provided with some relevant cybersafety 
information, to make sure they remain safe online and make good 
choices about what they say and do whilst using social media. 
They were also informed about the CCS Bullying and Harassment 
Policy, which is in their school diary, and what to do if they are on 
the receiving end of cyberbullying. The students were shown some 
excellent resources from the www.esafety.gov.au website and shown 
a brief video on making good choices whilst online.

This website, www.esafety.gov.au has excellent resources and 
information for parents, particularly on the many social media websites that young people are using to 
connect with others.

If you have any concerns and need some information, please contact one of the counsellors. St Pats 
51439736 and Sion is 51439614
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SWIMMING CARNIVAL

Sion House Results

1st – Paulinus – 250 points
2nd – Champagnat – 247 points

3rd – Allman – 222 points
4th – Daly – 206 points

5th – Raphaela – 194 points
6th – Theodore – 174 points

SION SWIMMING CARNIVAL
An abundance of House Spirit, talent and exuberance were seen at the annual Catholic College Sale 
Swimming Carnivals which were held on February 6th and 7th at Lex Glover Regional Aquatics Complex.
The junior campus kicked things off with a closely contested 
competition between the top two houses; Paulinus and 
Champagnat. With scores level before the relays, Paulinus 
managed to get the win by a margin of just 3 points.

Benjamin Hall proved to be a powerhouse in the water by 
winning all four of his events and setting a new record in the 
Year 7 Boys Breaststroke in a time of 42.69 seconds. He 
capped his day off by helping teammates Isaac Wheeler, 
Ryan Feltis and James Allman take a whopping six seconds 
off the Year 7 Boy’s 4x50m relay in a time of 2:36.27.
Other strong performances came from Year 8 Girls, Kiana Wedlock and Paige Van Ekeren, who both broke 
records. 
Kiana Wedlock - Year 8 Girls 50m Freestyle - 30.79 seconds, Year 8 Girls 50m Butterfly - 34.32 seconds
Paige Van Ekeren - Year 8 Girls 50m Breaststroke - 42.02 seconds

An abundance of house spirit, talent and exuberance were seen at the annual Catholic College Sale 
Swimming Carnivals which were held on February 6th and 7th at Lex Glover Regional Aquatics Complex.
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SWIMMING CARNIVAL

ST PATS SWIMMING CARNIVAL

House Results

1st – Raphaela – 627 points
2nd – Allman – 594 points

3rd – Daly – 502 points
4th – Champagnat – 496 points

5th – Theodore – 479 points
6th – Paulinus – 427 points

A day later at the St Pats Swimming Carnival, it would be Raphaela House who would claim victory over 
Allman House by a margin 33 points. The overall House Spirit award was also taken out by Raphaela 
house, closely followed by Theodore and Champagnat who tied for second place.
Joel Hutchins showed his winning form throughout the day by taking out all of his events and breaking 
three records along the way. 
Joel’s success on the day led to him being crowned the Year 
12 Boys Age Champion. Remarkably, this was the sixth year 
straight he had achieved Age Champion honours! Well done 
to Joel on his fantastic efforts and attitude to swimming during 
his years at the College.  
Other records broken on the day were by Raphaela’s year 
ten girls team consisting of Alex Stephenson, Jess Jackson, 
Grace Gellie and Hannah Walsh who set a new mark of 
2:34.23 and by year nine student Tamiecka Ross who set a new record in the Year 9 Girls 50m butterfly 
in a time of 2:34.23. 
Year Level Champions

Year 7 Girls – Mia Whitford (Champagnat) - 31 points
Year 7 Boys – Benjamin Hall - (Champagnat) - 40 points (perfect score)

Year 8 Girls – Kiana Wedlock (Paulinus) - 38 points
Year 8 Boys - Charlie Anderson (Paulinus) - 18 points

Year 9 Girls – Tamiecka Ross (Allman) – 28 points
Year 9 Boys – Cohen Wade (Champ) & Zac Jones (Theodore) – 18 points

Year 10 Girls – Emily Knobel (Daly) – 36 points
Year 10 Boys – Jake Hutchins (Raphaela) – 40 points (perfect score)

Year 11 Girls – Zoe Akers (Paulinus) – 28 points
Year 11 Boys – Ben Brett (Raphaela) – 28 points

Year 12 Girls – Paige Morris (Paulinus) – 36 points
Year 12 Boys – Joel Hutchins (Raphaela) – 40 points (perfect score)
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Swimming Carnival Records
Joel Hutchins (Year 12)
Year 12 Boys 50m Backstroke – 32.47 seconds
Year 12 Boys 50m Freestyle – 26.57 seconds
Year 12 Boys 50m Butterfly – 28.79 seconds

Tamiecka Ross (Year 9)
Year 9 Girls 50m Butterfly – 33.67 seconds

Raphaela’s Year 10 Girls 
(Alex Stephenson, Jess Jackson, Grace Gellie, Hannah Walsh)
4x50m Freestyle Relay team –2:34.23

Kiana Wedlock (Year 8)
Year 8 Girls 50m Freestyle - 30.79 seconds
Year 8 Girls 50m Butterfly - 34.32 seconds

Paige Van Ekeren (Year 8)
Year 8 Girls 50m Breaststroke - 42.02 seconds

Benjamin Hall (Year 7) 
Year 7 Boys Breaststroke - 42.69 seconds

Year 7 Boys 
(Isaac Wheeler, Ryan Feltis, James Allman, Benjamin Hall)
4x50m Freestyle Relay team - 2:36.27

SWIMMING CARNIVAL
Combined House Results

1st Raphaela – 821 points
2nd Allman – 816 points

3rd Champagnat – 743 points
4th Allman – 708 points

5th Paulinus – 677 points
6th Theodore – 653 points

Jake Hutchins and Emily Knobel - Year 10 
Age Level Champions

Paige Morris and Jake Hutchins - Year 12 
Age Level Champions

Alyssa Waugh and John Robbins - Raphaela House 
Captains

Students who were successful at our College Carnivals, will now compete at division and regional level in 
the 2018 School Sport Victoria swimming competitions. We wish them the best of luck!
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Term 1 
 
February 21st  - Year 9/10 Boys Cricket (SSV, Sale)

March 3rd  - Year 7 & 8 Boys Cricket (SSV, Sale) 

March 6th - SSV Division Swimming Finals (Traralgon) 

March 13th -  SSV Division Tennis Finals (Traralgon)

March 15th - SSV Region Swimming Finals (Sale)
  

Term 2 
 
April 15th - 20th - Marist Basketball (Canberra)

April 23rd – AFL – 9/10 Boys (SSV District Finals, Maffra) 
 
April 24th – Netball – 7 & 8 Girls (SSV District Finals, Sale) 
 
April 24th – Soccer – 7 & 8 Boys & Girls (SSV District Finals, Sale) 
 
May 7th – Netball – 9/10 Girls (SSV District Finals, Sale) 
 
May 7th – Soccer – 9/10 Boys & Girls (SSV District Finals, Sale) 
 
May 8th – AFL – 7 & 8 Boys (SSV District Finals, Maffra) 
 
May 9th – Girls AFL – All Ages (SSV District Finals, Maffra) 
 
May 14th – Bairnsdale Clay Target Shoot – All Ages (Bairnsdale) 
 
June 5th – Cross Country – All Ages (SSV District Finals, Yarram)
 
June 19th – AFL vs Marcellin College – Year 7-10 Boys (Sale)

June 24th - 27th -  Marist Netball (Warragul)

SEMESTER ONE SPORT
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FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE

The Opening the Doors Foundation provides financial assistance to Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
families, so that they are able to choose and successfully maintain a positive education environment for 
their children.
The Foundation covers the extra costs associated with schooling (where this is in a non-government school 
environment), costs not otherwise funded from government or other educational funding sources, such as 
school uniforms, books, school camps and other school associated costs.

Applications close on Friday 30th March 2018.  Please go the link as listed to obtain an application form.  

The form must be completed in full and submitted directly to Opening The Doors Foundation. Should you 
require a proof of the 2018 Tuition Fees please contact the College 03 5143 9700.

http://www.openingthedoors.org.au/

Opening the Doors Foundation

Camps Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF)

​​​​​​​​​The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) provides 
payments for eligible students to attend activities like:

•	 school camps or trips
•	 swimming and school-organised sport programs
•	 outdoor education programs
•	 excursions and incursions

Applications for 2018 are now open, through until the end of 
Term 2, 2018.

For further information about the fund or an application form 
please visit the following link.

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/csef

1

CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSIONS      
FUND (CSEF)
School camps provide children with inspiring 
experiences in the great outdoors, excursions 
encourage a deeper understanding of how the 
world works and sports teach teamwork, discipline 
and leadership.  All are part of a healthy curriculum.

CSEF will be provided by the Victorian Government 

to assist eligible families to cover the costs of 

school trips, camps and sporting activities.

If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or 

are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible  

for CSEF. A special consideration category also 

exists for asylum seeker and refugee families. The 

allowance is paid to the school to use towards 

expenses relating to camps, excursions or sporting 

activities for the benefit of your child. 

The annual CSEF amount per student is:

 • $125 for primary school students

 • $225 for secondary school students.

HOW TO APPLY

Contact the school office to obtain a 

CSEF application form or download from                           

www.education.vic.gov.au/csef 

MORE INFORMATION

For the CSEF application closing dates 

and more information about the fund visit                              

www.education.vic.gov.au/csef

Every Victorian child should have access to the world of learning opportunities 
that exist beyond the classroom. The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps 
ensure that no student will miss out on the opportunity to join their classmates 
for important, educational and fun activities. It is part of making Victoria 
the Education State and the Government’s commitment to breaking the link 
between a student’s background and their outcomes.

FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE
INFORMATION FOR PARENTS
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Term Dates 
TERM ONE
Wednesday 31st January - Thursday 29th March
 
TERM TWO
Monday 16th April - Friday 29th June
 
TERM THREE
Tuesday 17th July - Friday 21st September
 
TERM FOUR
Monday 8th October - Friday 7th December

Events Calendar
Tuesday 13th - Friday 16th February 
Year 12 Retreat
Year 7 Camp

Wednesday 14th February
Ash Wednesday

Wednesday 21st February 
Year 8 Quest Day

Thursday 22nd February
Sion Family Gathering (6pm)

Tuesday 6th March
Elevate Session for Parents (7pm)

Tuesday 6th - Friday 9th March
Year 9 Camp One

Monday 12th March
Labor Day Public Holiday

Tuesday 13th - Friday 16th March
Year 9 Camp Two

Tuesday 20th - Friday 23rd March
Year 9 Camp Three

Friday 23rd March
Presentation Ball

Uniform Shop 
The Uniform Shop is located at 46 Cunningham 
Street, Sale.  The contact number is 5144 6514.
 
The Uniform Shop operating hours:

Tuesday   3.30pm – 4.30pm
Thursday 9.00am – 10.00am

Blazers and hats are purchased directly through 
the College. 
 
Items must be paid for at the time of purchase 
and cannot be charged to school accounts.  
 
Clothing is not sold on consignment but purchased 
by the College Uniform Shop, however, only items 
in good order will be accepted for sale.  
 
Blazers and winter skirts left for sale must be dry-
cleaned. 
 
Please note we have some second-hand uniforms 
in stock. However, if you have any excess supply 
please consider bringing them in for sale. 
 
If you require assistance with the Uniform Shop 
outside of the regular hours please contact the 
St. Patrick’s office on 5143 9700.

Canteens
Please find linked below the 2018 price list.

Canteen Price List 2018

Catholic College Sale
51-53 Desailly St, Sale, VIC 3850

PO Box 594, Sale, VIC 3853

   St. Patrick’s Campus          03 5143 9700
   Student Absences St. Patricks Campus
                                              03 5143 9721

   Sion Campus    		     03 5143 9600
   Student Absences Sion Campus
                                              03 5143 9600

   Email: contactus@ccsale.catholic.edu.au

   Website: www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au

CONTACT US

https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2018/02/Canteen-Price-List-2018-1.pdf

